## WILSON AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT 2040 WASHINGTON BOULEVARD

EASTON, PA 18042-3854 Phone 484-373-6000 Fax 610-258-6421

DOUGLAS WAGNER SUPERINTENDENT STEPHANIE L. ARNOLD SECRETARY-BUSINESS MANAGER

March 19, 2020

Dear Wilson Area School District Parents/Guardians:

As promised, we are providing a weekly update on the District's Coronavirus (COVID-19) plan that is focused on ensuring the safety of our students, staff and families. The situation with Coronavirus changes daily. For that reason, and for a wide range of possible impacts on our school community, we continue to monitor the situation.

The District is preparing for Alternative Instruction since we anticipate the school closure to extend beyond the initial two weeks. This instruction is scheduled to begin on Monday, March 30, 2020. Your child's instruction will vary depending on their grade level.

Children in grades K-2 will receive Alternative Instruction packets each week. The packets will be emailed to parents, posted on the District website, or can be picked up at designated times each week depending on your needs. If you would like to pick up a hard copy of the learning packet please complete the following form by clicking <a href="here">here</a> or calling the District office at 484-373-6025 between the hours of 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m.

Children in grades 3-12 will be provided Alternative Instruction online through the Google Classroom application. Any internet capable device can be used to access the Google Classroom application. The District will provide resources for parents to assist their child in navigating the Google Classroom environment by Wednesday, March 25, 2020. If your child needs a device, please click <a href="here">here</a>, or call the District office at 484-373-6025 between the hours of 9:00 a.m.-2:00 p.m. by Tuesday, March 24, 2020 to schedule a time to pick up the resources.

The first step in our Alternative Instruction plan is to determine resources our students need at home to be successful. On Tuesday, March 24, 2020, the District will send out a communication that provides details of the Alternative Instruction plan. Please visit the learning portal on the District website by clicking here for a variety of educational links that will keep your child's mind active and engaged in learning. Beginning March 23, 2020 building principals will be sending out daily communications to prepare your child to be successful in this alternative educational environment.

We appreciate your patience and understanding in this time of uncertainty. We will continue to communicate with you in the weeks to come.

Doug Wagner Superintendent